
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

February 23, 2022 

Present:  Jean Schram, Jim Stewart, Mike VanderSanden, Fr. Ryan, Mike Immel, Chris Dudzinski, Elaine 

Graf, Susana Ocampo, Patty King, Mike Bauer, Julie Baltz, Erik Contraras, Lori Ludwig 

Absent: Chuck Hornung, Brian Seil  

January minutes approved as written 

New Business 
Sarah Razner provided Communication report out 
 Handouts provided 
  
 A new version of the Good News was provided for review. 

This is being used to reduce the amount of paper copies printed and overall expense to the 
parish 
This generated discussion on the break from our previous supplier of bulletins and over all 
sponsorship involvement in bulletin printing costs 
 
Erik brought up a need to offer streaming services for Quinceanera. 
Sarah and Fr. Ryan agreed and took a note down to look at feasibility. 
 

Rectory update – Fr. Ryan 

 Construction is going well 

 Some delays in material due to supply chain issues. 

Boiler system needs upgrading given additional suites added to the house and its overall age of 
21 years 

Planning April 15th completion 

Move in day set for May 5th and 6th 

Dedication and Open house set for June 18th at noon. 

Council Calendar changes 
Fr. Ryan brought up the need to change council meeting time as the upcoming schedule was reviewed. 
 Council approved a time change to a 7:00-8:15PM for upcoming year 
 
Fr. Ryan will check the dates of 12/7 and 11/2 as meeting times on the calendar as they are the Feast of 
the Immaculate Conception and All Souls Day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Facilities Report 
 Council members were provided with a copy of the completed Facilities report for review.  
 We went over Holy Family and Sacred Heart Sites. 

No surprises were found. 
 Next meeting will include reviewing St. Mary and St. Peter 
 
Lead Liaison Reports 
 Julie reported for Christian Formation 
  There is concern over the number of children attendees declining 
  A discussion on how each parish site conducts mass more consistently was brought up. 
 Erik had no updates from the Worship Committee 
 Mike reported out for Strategic Planning 
  80 responses to the Parish survey were completed 

 Results are promising. 
 
Closing prayer for March:  Chuck Hornung 
Closing Prayer:  Mike VanderSanden 


